
 

 

 

Our Holistic Approach 

We are now almost a month into our first term of the year and the calendar is filling up. Many 

parent evenings have already taken place right across the school, with more to come in the 

following weeks. Please take advantage of these excellent opportunities to contribute to your 

class communities and discover more about how our curriculum meets the children as they move 

through the school. 

Our outdoor education programme is one of the many special elements of our educational 

offering that remains with our students for many years after they have graduated. Our alumni 

frequently report that camps stand out for them as some of the most memorable and significant 

experiences of their journey at Little Yarra. The warmer weather in the first term makes it a 

perfect opportunity to get as many classes on camp as possible, with almost one group out each 

week. 

Class 9 returned late last week from their first camp of the year to Kolora, and will barely have 

shaken the sand from their boots before heading back out to Waratah Bay mid next week. Class 8 

will also be embarking on their cycle tour of the Yarra Valley next Monday. Class 4 will spend the 

remainder of this week at Walkerville. From their campsite on the foreshore, they will have a 

panoramic view across the bay to the mountains of Wilson’s Promontory in the distance, and will 

spend the next few days busily exploring, swimming, and hiking around the bay.  

An equally significant element of our holistic educational approach is the support of our 

students’ mental health and socio-emotional wellbeing. We are very fortunate in this regard to 

have Anita Holman here at the moment, presenting the Teen Mental Health First Aid 

programme with our Class 10 group. Following this, we will have Dave Garb working with Class 

8 to 12 in April, Aladdin Jones a little later with the Class 9 and 10 boys, and Lisa Devine with 

Classes 4 to 7 in August. 

 

- John Stewart, Education Administrator 
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                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     Calendar 
TERM DATES  2020                                     
 
Term 1           28/1 – 27/3 
Term 2           14/4 – 19/6 
Term 3           14/7 – 11/9 
Term 4           5/10 – 11/12  
  

FEBRUARY 

Tue 18 Class 9 Parent Teacher Evening  

We 19 – Fr 21 Class 4 Walkerville Camp Walkerville  

Wed 19 Parents and Friends Association meeting Admin 7 pm 

Thu 20 Class 8 & 9 Eurythmy Excursion  Collingwood College 

 Class 10 Teen Mental Health First Aid Training Class 10 

Mo 24 –We 26 Class 8 Bike Camp  

Mon 24 Class 10 Teen Mental Health First Aid Training Class 10 

Tue 25 School Tour 

 Briar Rose Parent Teacher Evening Briar Rose 6:30 – 8pm 

 Mother Holle Parent Teacher Evening Mother Holle 6:30 – 8 pm 

Wed 26 Class 1 Parent Teacher Evening Class 1 7:30 – 9 pm 

Wed 26 – Fri 28 Class 9 Waratah Bay Hike 

 

MARCH 

Wed 4 – Fri 6 Class 6 Walhalla Camp 

Mon 9 Labour Day Public Holiday 

Wed 11 Class 6 Parent Teacher Evening Class 6 7:30 – 9 pm 

Thu 12 Photo Day 

Mon 16 – Fri 20Class 11 Rock climbing Camp             Grampians                        Postponed to Term 2 

Wed 18 Music Concerts 

Thu 19 School Tour 

Wed 25 Parent Teacher Interviews Classes 1 - 12 

Fri 27 Bach Performance 

 End of Term One - Full Day School finishes at 3:15 pm  

 Bach Performance 

APRIL 

Tue 14  Term Two begins 

Tue 14 – Sat 18 Class 11 Rock climbing Camp Grampians 

Mon 20-Fri 24 David Garb visiting Upper School Students 

Tue 28 School Tour 

30/4 – 8/5 Class 9 Hattah Lakes Camp  

 



 

BUSHFIRE NOTICE         John 

 
We are currently in Bushfire season and may experience days 

of extreme weather this term. Please be mindful that on days of 

CFA declared Extreme and Code Red Fire Danger days, the 

school will be closed. Please stay informed by regularly 

checking the CFA website, as it may not be possible to update 

our own website should an Extreme or 'Code Red' condition be 

declared very late. 

To check the current rating, please visit the CFA website:    www.cfa.vic.gov.au  

 

 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION      Jane 

On behalf of the Parents and Friends Association - Welcome to a new school year! 

 I’d like to extend an open invitation to come along to our first Parents and Friends 

Association meeting of the year, next Wednesday 19 February at 7:00 pm (in the main 

administration building).  We are open to ideas about how we as a parent body can help 

support the school and our community.  We will meet twice per term, but are also always 

available via email - pandf@lyss.vic.edu.au  Hope to see you there!  Jane Davis. 

 

 

SINGING EXPERIENCE FOR PARENTS      Damien 

Each year students from class 7-12 sing Bach’s St John Passion and do an amazing job. Would 

you also like to challenge yourself  and be a part of this amazing experience ? I will be running 

a 30 minute session every Tuesday Morning from 9 – 9:30 where you can learn some of this 

beautiful work. It is an opportunity to learn some of the chorales giving you the opportunity 

to join in with the choir for the performance. We will rehearse in my room (number 4) in the 

music department starting next week 11th February. All welcome.  

 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS                                                                                                 Barry 

School Photos are scheduled this year for Thursday the 12th of March.  A listing of times for 

the various photo taking sessions will appear in an upcoming newsletter.  Photos will be taken 

by SchoolPix and we look forward to the gorgeous pictures they will take.  School Photo order 

forms will be sent home with the children in two weeks’ time.  Aside from the photo packs 

that parents are able to purchase, the school uses these pictures on our student database, in 

some of our First Aid documents, for student ID cards for classes 7 to 12 and as an archive 

collection of the children who attend Little Yarra each year.   
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CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE                                                                          Barry 

The conveyance allowance is a form of financial assistance to help families in rural and 

regional Victoria with the cost of transporting their children to their nearest appropriate 

school/campus. 

The conveyance allowance is available to eligible students travelling by private car or on one 

of the school buses. 

To be eligible students must 

 attend their nearest government or non-government school/campus appropriate 
to their year level at which admission is permissible 

 be enrolled at a school/campus outside Melbourne’s metropolitan conveyance 
boundary 

 reside 4.8km or more by the shortest practicable route from that school/campus 
attended 

 be of school age ( attending Prep to Class 12 ) and reside in Victoria 
 

Application forms are available from the School office.  Previous applications are carried 

forward providing that all details remain correct.  You will only need to fill in a fresh form if 

your address details have changed or you are adding an extra child to your claim. 

 

SCHOOL SMS SYSTEM                                                                                          Barry 

Many parents would be familiar with receiving SMS Text messages from School.  We will text 

parents to advise of an unknown student absence, when a class group is returning from camp 

and when we need to convey a quick message to bus travellers or LYE performers.  Parents 

can reply to a text received from School or alternatively by SMSing directly to 0438 814 170. 

Please be sure to avoid using emoticons or graphics in your message.  Putting the cute smiley 

face or thumbs up symbol into your message will transform the whole message into Unicode 

and makes it unreadable for us.  Please be sure to only use regular characters and numbers in 

your message and all will be well.  Thank you. 

 

CALL FOR INSTRUMENTS FOR MUSIC REGISTER   Barry & Melinda 

There are many great second hand instruments in varying sizes available in the Music 

Instrument Register.  

The Music Register is displayed on the noticeboard outside the Music Studio and included in 

the Parent Community newsletter Sweet Porridge. 

https://lyss.vic.edu.au/parents-community/sweet-porridge/ 

Please remember to email Melinda   melinda.whyman@gmail.com    if you sell an instrument 

so we can keep our list current. 
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ANTHROPOSHICAL STUDY GROUP      Glenn 

Parents, Staff and Friends are invited to join a Study Group exploring  

Dennis Klocek’s book ‘The Seer’s Handbook’ which is available from  

https://www.rudolfsteinerbookcentre.com.au/product/2544/BSeers-

Handbook-The-BI-A-Guide-to-Higher-PerceptionI-KLOCEK-DENNIS and 

elsewhere. 

A short video clip can be found here  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CVt5--aqHms 

 

This Study Group gathers in the school’s Library  

9:40 am  – 10:40 am each Wednesday starting 5th 

February then every second Wednesday during the 

school term thereafter. 

 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

On the alternate Wednesday’s, Parents, Staff and Friends are invited to join a 

Study Group distance education course ‘EduCareDo’. Information can be found 

at https://www.educaredo.org/study-groups.  

If you are interested in enrolling, please peruse the website link above and 

contact Glenn LeemBruggen on 0434 006 089 or via email at   

gleembruggen@lyss.vic.edu.au 

This Study Group gathers in the school’s Library 9:40 am – 10:40 am each 

Wednesday starting Wednesday 14th February then every second Wednesday 

during the school term thereafter. 

 

https://www.rudolfsteinerbookcentre.com.au/product/2544/BSeers-Handbook-The-BI-A-Guide-to-Higher-PerceptionI-KLOCEK-DENNIS
https://www.rudolfsteinerbookcentre.com.au/product/2544/BSeers-Handbook-The-BI-A-Guide-to-Higher-PerceptionI-KLOCEK-DENNIS
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CVt5--aqHms
https://www.educaredo.org/study-groups
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For parents/guardians of students: 

2020 Student Residential Address and Other Information collection notice 

 

This notice is from the Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment (the 
department), to advise you that the department has requested that your child’s school provide a 
‘statement of addresses’, in accordance with the Australian Education Regulation 2013 (Cth) (Regulation).  

A statement of addresses contains the following information about each student at the school: 

 Student residential address (not student names) 

 Student level of education (i.e. whether the student is a primary or secondary student) 

 Student boarding school status (i.e. whether the student is boarding or a day student) 

 Names and residential addresses of students’ parent(s) and/or guardian(s)  

Schools generate a record number for each student for the purposes of this collection, which is also provided 
to the department. 

Purpose of the collection 

This collection is routinely used to inform Commonwealth school education policy, and to help ensure that 
Commonwealth funding arrangements for non-government schools are based on need, and are fair and 
transparent.  

The information collected in the statement of addresses will be used to inform school funding calculations. It is 
combined with data held by the Australian Bureau of Statistics (ABS) to calculate the estimated capacity of a 
school community to contribute to the schools’ operating costs (capacity to contribute). Australian 
Government funding to non-government schools takes this estimated capacity to contribute into account.  

On 20 September 2018 the Government announced that it will implement a new, improved capacity to 
contribute methodology used in the calculation of the Commonwealth’s needs-based funding arrangements 
for non-government schools. Known as the direct measure of income (DMI), the proposed new methodology is 
based on the median income of parents or guardians of students at a non-government school. This is in 
contrast to the current area based measure which is a point in time analysis based on average circumstances 
in 2011 of the area in which students at the school lived. This change follows a review of the existing 
methodology by the National School Resourcing Board. Further information about the review and the 
Government’s response can be found on the department’s website: https://www.education.gov.au/review-
socio-economic-status-ses-score-methodology. 

Use and disclosure of personal information 

Your personal information is protected by law, including the Privacy Act 1988 (Cth). Any use and disclosure of 
your personal information relating to the statement of addresses will occur in accordance with the Regulation.  

Your personal information may be used by the department, or disclosed to the ABS, for the purposes of 
reviewing capacity to contribute methodology, calculating capacity to contribute and Commonwealth school 
education policy development (including school funding), or where it is otherwise required or authorised by 
law. 

https://www.education.gov.au/review-socio-economic-status-ses-score-methodology
https://www.education.gov.au/review-socio-economic-status-ses-score-methodology


 
Your personal information will be provided to the ABS for capacity to contribute calculations and analysis as 
part of the Multi-Agency Data Integration Project (MADIP). Departmental staff will use the ABS’ secure 
DataLab to undertake analysis and calculate capacity to contribute scores for schools using de-identified data 
(i.e. data that has had identifiable information such as name and address removed). The linked information 
will not be used for other purposes. Further information on the MADIP can be found here:  

http://www.abs.gov.au/websitedbs/D3310114.nsf/4a256353001af3ed4b2562bb00121564/9099c77cb979d55
8ca258198001b27a0/$FILE/MADIP%20iPIA_2018.pdf. 

The department may, from time to time, carry out audits of school submissions. In the event of an audit, 
contracted auditors may seek to compare a school’s statement of addresses with student enrolment 
information held by the school. These contractors will not use the information for any other purpose.  

The department may also be required to disclose your personal information to its service providers for the 
purposes of the provision of information and communications technology (ICT) support services to the 
department. 

What do you need to do? 

You are not required to do anything. Your school is responsible for providing the requested details to the 
department, however, you may wish to ensure that your school has the most up-to-date and correct details 
for your family. 

Contacts for further information  

Your school can provide additional information about the process of the address collection.  

If you have any further questions regarding the collection, you can contact the department by:  

 Email: seshelpdesk@dese.gov.au 

 Phone (free call): SES helpdesk on 1800 677 027 (Option 4) 

The department’s privacy policy is available on the department’s website at www.dese.gov.au. The privacy 
policy contains information about: 

 how individuals can access and seek correction of the personal information held by the department;  

 how complaints about breaches of the Privacy Act 1988 (Cth) can be made; and  

 how the department will deal with these complaints.   

 

http://www.abs.gov.au/websitedbs/D3310114.nsf/4a256353001af3ed4b2562bb00121564/9099c77cb979d558ca258198001b27a0/$FILE/MADIP%20iPIA_2018.pdf
http://www.abs.gov.au/websitedbs/D3310114.nsf/4a256353001af3ed4b2562bb00121564/9099c77cb979d558ca258198001b27a0/$FILE/MADIP%20iPIA_2018.pdf
mailto:seshelpdesk@dese.gov.au
http://www.dese.gov.au/


San Francisco Youth Eurythmy Troupe  
MELBOURNE  2020     ‘NIGHT JOURNEY’ 
In this performance by the San Francisco Youth Eurythmy Troupe, eurythmy blossoms into a 

breathtaking art – pure poetry in motion! This new program by director Astrid Thiersch will be 

premiered in February 2020 in San Francisco, and then in Sydney and Melbourne. This year’s Troupe 

is 28 students from the San Francisco Waldorf High School’s 10th, 11th, and 12th grades. The program 

features choreography to music of Beethoven and Arvo Pärt. A fairy tale, The Twelve Dancing 

Princesses, shows mysteries of sleep, and a variety of poems and humoresques round out the 

program. Come and enjoy this rare experience of light, colour, movement and music! The program is 

appropriate for all ages. 

About the Troupe 

The San Francisco Youth Eurythmy Troupe began in 1995. It is open to all interested 10th, 11th, and 12th 

grade students, whose intensive practice of all aspects of eurythmy as a performing art culminates in 

annual public performances in San Francisco. Artistic expression is a primary focus, including solo and 

large and small ensemble work, costuming and lighting. Eurythmy has a wonderfully beneficial effect on 

flexibility of movement and of thinking and promotes harmony of feeling and a positive group dynamic. 

The Troupe has acquired a fine reputation through its performances at home and on tour. Significant 

highlights include: the Faust Youth Conference in Dornach, Switzerland, and the Hito Sun Conference in 

Stuttgart, Germany, both in August of 1999; an international conference in Fair Oaks in August  2000; 

international eurythmy conferences in Switzerland 2001 and 2003; touring to New York 2002, and to 

Texas 2004; a return tour to Germany 2005; and tours to Japan 2006, Italy 2007, Egypt 2008, India 

2009, France 2010, China 2011, New Zealand 2012, Holland and Belgium 2013, Taiwan 2014, Thailand 

2015, Switzerland and Germany 2016, a return to China 2017, Philippines 2018, and Korea 2019. This 

year the Troupe tours to Sydney and Melbourne, Australia.  

About Eurythmy 

Eurythmy was born in the climate of the modernist revolution in the arts when Rudolf Steiner was 

asked in 1912 if a new impulse could be given to the art of movement.  Steiner explored the world 

of human speech and music, seeking archetypal forms and movements belonging to the sounds 

themselves. Sound is always formative, but its world of forces is usually invisible. In eurythmy, the 

aim is to speak and to sing through movements and gestures that reveal to the eye what language 

and music sound to the ear: it is often referred to as visible speech and visible music. Stage 

eurythmy has moved audiences worldwide, with its blend of colourful flowing movement and 

profound expression, creating a space alive with the forces that shape us as human beings and the 

world around us. 

Astrid Thiersch, Artistic Director 

As a Waldorf student in Stuttgart, Astrid loved Eurythmy from an early age. She studied at the 

Eurythmeum under Else Klink, where she was active performing and teaching for several years, 

touring with the Stage Group, teaching in the Eurythmy training, and giving courses at the WALA/Dr. 

Hauschka company. Astrid has taught students and teachers of all ages – her special interest is in 

working with high school students. Her unique Youth Eurythmy Troupe has been thriving and 

performing annually for well over twenty years. Astrid was an Artistic Director for the ground- 

breaking international youth eurythmy project What Moves You in Berlin in both 2012 and 2014. 

Each year she creates an original program with her Troupe, inspiring audiences in San Francisco and 

around the globe.   



 

        

PUBLIC PERFORMANCE 
Wednesday 19th February 7pm 

Collingwood College Theatre  
Corner Cromwell St and McCutcheon Way 

Collingwood, Victoria 
Full ticket $15 Concession $10 Child $5 

www.trybooking.com/BIEYM 

 
 

 

 


